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catholicteachers.ca 

VIA EMAIL AND CANADA POST 
 
February 18, 2020 
 
Beverly Eckensweiler, President 
Ontario Catholic School Trustees' Association 
20 Eglinton Avenue West  
Suite 1804 
Toronto, ON  M4R 1K8 
beckensweiler@ocsta.on.ca 
 
Dear Beverly Eckensweiler, 
 
Re:   Notice of Change of Central Bargaining Strike 
 
Pursuant to subsection 34(7) of the School Boards Collective Bargaining 
Act, 2014, this is to advise you that the Ontario English Catholic Teachers’ 
Association bargaining units employed within each of the following Catholic 
district school boards will engage in a one-day full withdrawal of services on 
each of the days listed below: 
 

Monday February 24 Tuesday February 25 Thursday February 27 Friday February 28 
Huron Superior Durham Algonquin-Lakeshore Eastern Ontario 
Niagara Halton Brant Haldimand Norfolk Hamilton-Wentworth 
Northwest Huron-Perth Bruce-Grey London District 
St. Clair Kenora Dufferin-Peel York 
Toronto Nipissing-Parry Sound Northeastern Wellington 
Waterloo Ottawa Renfrew County Windsor-Essex 
 Peterborough VNC Simcoe Muskoka  
 Sudbury Superior-North  
 Thunder Bay   

 
These days of full withdrawal of services are in addition to the sanctions that 
began on January 13, 2020 and amended effective February 11, 2020, will 
continue throughout this week in the Catholic district school boards that are 
not engaged in a full withdrawal of services from February 24 through 
February 28 and thereafter in all Catholic district school boards. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
Liz Stuart 
President 
Ontario English Catholic Teachers’ Association 
 
LS/ko 
 
c. Pat Daly, Past President, PDaly@ocsta.on.ca 
           Sharon Duffy, Director & Labour Relations Counsel, SDuffy@ocsta.on.ca 
           Nick Milanetti, Executive Director, NMilanetti@ocsta.on.ca 
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